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From the Chair

Over the past few weeks, we have seen our beloved home state dominate the national news cycle as the
U.S. Supreme Court heard arguments in the uber high-profile Moore v. Harper. When the federal government
makes sweeping changes, it affects all of us, and we, the Libertarian Party of North Carolina (LPNC),
certainly strive to stay aware and informed, and to pass that information along for anyone who finds it useful
or wants to act on it further. Our Second Amendment coordinator, Justin Hinckley, did so in this newsletter, for
example, and we will continue to use every means at our disposal to keep North Carolina citizens aware of
the actions the federal government is taking which could affect their lives.

However, our government gets its power from the people who fill its positions, further its machinations, and
wield — or resist — its authority, and the LPNC remembers that, first and foremost. Each individual is worthy of
defending, no exceptions, period. We watch national news, but we take local action in defense of people, and
our efforts continue to bear fruit. It's in these moments, interacting with people on a human level, no pretense,
no ego, where | feel the holiday spirit most deeply. The easiest path forward is to ignore the realities in our
backyard and focus on the loudest national news story, and then expect a national solution to our backyard
problems. But that’s not the Libertarian way.

This month, for example, we are proud of the work we put into helping Pastor Moses Colbert raise the money
he needed to provide a safe place to sleep and protect from the cold people who have nowhere else to go,
which is discussed in detail further down. And | am proud personally to have worked beside all these
wonderful people, from the LPNC and many other places, as we came together in defense of individuals who
needed it most.

| am also proud of each individual volunteer who sacrificed time and money to run for office this year. Wake
County, in particular, has done well recruiting candidates and running campaigns, as Wake County LP Chair
Travis Groo discusses in his interview. In the upcoming off-cycle year, | look forward to standing next to more
of you as you make the decision to dedicate yourself to furthering the cause of Liberty. The LPNC is here to
support everyone who wants to run for office.

Of course, | am also proud when the combined efforts of each individual in the LPNC begin to make a real
difference and it gets noticed elsewhere. We are always more than just the sum of our parts, a point that hits
home in the discussion between our Political Director, Dee Watson, and Larry Sharpe, on his podcast. They
talk about the wonderful things we have accomplished in North Carolina as well as all the things we have left
to do.

Finally, | am proud to have worked with Brian Irving this year, who will be stepping down from his role as
Executive Director on the LPNC Executive Committee. Brian, you have been a good friend and trusted
advisor, and you have always been and remain a relentless steward of Liberty. | am grateful for the work you
put into the LPNC, and | look forward to all that we will accomplish together going forward. On behalf of the
entire LPNC, thank you.

For all of you reading this, | want to wish you the happiest and most peaceful of holidays. Remember the
worth of each individual person in yourself and those around you. Then, get ready for 2023, as we in the
LPNC have only just gotten started!

-Joe Garcia, LPNC Chair

Dee Watson and Larry Sharpe




| LPNC Political Director talks NC with Larry

Libertarians Drinking Coffee Live "LDCL"

Dee Watson, LPNC's very own Political Director, NC candidate, activist, mom, and Liberty warrior, sat down with Libertarian
Renaissance man Larry Sharpe to talk all things North Carolina politics. The discussion covered education; police reform; Pastor
Moses, Joshua Rohrer, and Gastonia; NC Liberty developments and what's next; and a lot more. Take a few minutes to listen to this
insightful, funny, considerate, and passionate conversation between two of the staunchest mainstays at the vanguard of the Liberty
movement.

Watch the full discussion here.

County Corner

Charity Lasagna Luncheon for Pastor Moses

Since October of last year, the LPNC has been supporting the efforts of Pastor Moses, whose selfless ministry to people who have the
least was shut down by the City of Gastonia. Pastor Moses spoke out after Gastonia police arrested Iraq veteran Joshua Rohrer for
being homeless, an event which led to the death of his service dog, Sunshine. The city shut his church down shortly after.

Pastor Moses is raising money for his ministry to the homeless, including efforts to transport two donated trailers, which he will use to
provide shelter and much more.

On Saturday, December 10, LPNC Treasurer Mike Ross displayed extraordinary culinary talents, making a huge lasagna meal for a
fundraiser co-hosted by Pastor Moses' ministry and 2020 Libertarian Vice Presidential nominee Spike Cohen's organization, You Are
the Power. Mike has been leading the charge for justice for Joshua and Pastor Moses from the beginning, and Spike has been perhaps
the biggest advocate, tirelessly showing up to city council meetings and other events.

Pastor Moses told the Tarheel, "What we’re doing at this fundraiser here today, it really lifts our spirits because of what a big help it will
be to the homeless and to the needy community, and I'm just excited. You have no idea, to have guys like Mike, and Joe, and Spike,
and Brandon and all the guys that came out today to help support this cause, it's priceless. I'm so humbled, I’'m so honored, and I'm so
thankful, especially when | think about how it's going to get cold here in the next few days. Having these trailers is imperative to keep
people safe and help preserve life when the weather changes."

"And we're going to use them for an educational component as well, so people can get their GED, continue their education, learn a
trade. Really, it’s limitless what we can do now, having these trailers. Thank you for being here and allowing me to share this.""

The event raised nearly $8000, which is enough to transport the trailers. However, there is much more to do, and you can contribute
here.
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Chair Chats

Travis Groo
Wake County LP Chair

In a year when the number of registered Libertarians has reached record highs in North Carolina, and coming
off another incredibly successful election day for Wake, the Tarheel caught up with Travis Groo, who chairs
the Wake LP, which has been at the forefront of getting candidates on ballots, running competitive
campaigns, and growing the number of registered Libertarians.

We asked Travis, who has been featured in North Carolina media in a nod to Wake LP's success
(Libertarians enter most state legislative races in Wake County | Raleigh News and Observer), about
who he is, what motivates him, and how he and the members of his affiliate have been able to see consistent
improvement in the returns on their activism.

Tarheel: Travis, before we get info Wake LP's well-oiled machine, tell us a little about yourself. Are you from
NC originally? What issues are you passionate about? And when did you realize you were Libertarian, and why?

Travis Groo: Thank you so much for taking the time to speak with me, | really appreciate it. | was born and raised in Wylie, Texas,
which is just northeast of Dallas. | moved to Florida when | was 15 and finished out high school and college there. | graduated from the
University of West Florida with a Bachelor of Arts in Communication Arts/Advertising. After college | moved to Atlanta, GA, and settled
there for about 12 years. It's where both of my amazing kids were born.

Atlanta was a great place to live, but the public schools where we were living were not so great. The kids were homeschooled until we
moved to North Carolina. I'm settled in here now and so happy that | met my most amazing, coolest, goofiest, and prettiest fiancé in the
world. | actually met her at a Wake LP meetup during the pandemic when most of everything was shutdown by government. It was the
best thing that's ever happened to me, and during a really weird time in history. This is now my home and where I've decided to plant
my roots.

The issues that | am most passionate about are some of the same issues we've been running on in Wake County. I'm huge on school
choice and giving parents the full control over their kids' education. Allowing choice in education opens paths to academic success. The
right learning environment prepares students for new challenges. It allows students to find a place to excel. It rewards innovative,
engaged teachers. It rewards students for their hard work and effort.

I'm also passionate about criminal justice reform, freeing up the healthcare industry, and freeing up people's ability to make a living
without government interference. Certificate of Need (CON) laws should be abolished. The John Locke Foundation states that, "The
most straightforward and direct effect of CON is that it makes it more expensive, time-consuming, and difficult to open or expand a
health care facility and to acquire health care equipment.” It's time to free up North Carolina from strict government regulations that
stifle competition and makes prices higher. Bureaucrats have a stronghold on the free market and the healthcare system.




| | realized that | was a Libertarian when | read the platform and it all made so much sense. The rest is history.

Tarheel: That's an interesting backstory. When did you know that you wanted to be more active, and what made you decide you
wanted to Chair an affiliate?

Groo: Soon after registering as a Libertarian during the Trump/Clinton presidential campaign, and we all remember the mess that was, |
received a call from both David Ulmer, former Chair of the Libertarian Party of Wake County, and Brad Hessel, all things Libertarian.
They invited me to a Wake LP meetup, which is where | made first contact.

| started getting involved with charity and outreach events, and | knew | had found my people. David asked me if I'd be interested in
running for public office. With a little arm twisting, | agreed to it. | ran for House District 11 in 2018 and it was a great experience. After
that | was elected as Vice Chair of the Libertarian Party of Wake County. | learned so much and became even more involved. Then | ran
for Senate District 17 in 2020. | stayed active and | was elected as Chair, and here | am today. Lots has happened in between, and all
of it has been a great learning experience.

Tarheel: Have you held any other positions in the LPNC? How is affiliate Chair different?

Groo: The only non-elected position I've held within the LPNC is Chair of the Convention Committee two years in a row. Chair of an
affiliate is different because when something goes wrong or the public perception is off, everyone looks at you. Since you're the face of
the party as Chair, when things go great people congratulate you, but when things go bad, they want answers and solutions and look to
you. There's a huge amount of responsibility in being the face of any organization. Unless you've been there, done that, it's very hard to
explain.

Tarheel: OK, on to the important stuffl How is Wake able to drive registration numbers and have so many quality candidates, especially
in an area of NC that's not necessarily known for being Libertarian friendly?

Groo: "The proliferation of Libertarian candidates is an attempt to raise the party's profile and encourage Libertarians elsewhere in the
state to do the same," | said in an interview. "This has to do with Wake County [Libertarians] being very focused on elections. We're
trying to set an example for other affiliates to follow... we want to keep getting bigger and we expect to be bigger in two years."

Basically, we've been focused, driven, and committed to running quality candidates to give voters an option other than the duoply. It's
taken years of hard work and a lot of behind-the-scenes stuff that nobody sees. We have a pretty incredible team here in Wake, and I'm
so thankful to be a part of it. Without the team effort we wouldn't be able to do this. It takes all of us to get things done the right way. |
trust my team and | trust the people around me. | trust the folks that have been around a lot longer than | have too!

Tarheel: What are the biggest challenges you face, and how have you been able to overcome them?

Groo: | think | speak for all of us when | say one of the biggest challenges | face is finding volunteers to do the work. We always need
principled Libertarians canvassing, tabling, promoting, and spreading the message of liberty. | truly believe volunteerism is at the core of
what being a Libertarian means. The more we volunteer and help our neighbors, communities, friends, and family, the less people feel
the need to rely on government handouts and bailouts. If we own ourselves and we are self-governed, we shouldn't need an intrusive
government telling us how to live our lives or spend our money.

We certainly don't need another governor telling us what we can consume or who we can love. It's just weird to think that we keep
electing people to tell us how to live our lives, when that should be left up to us to decide, the people, and the self-governed. Just don't
hurt people, or take their stuff, it's not complicated.

We overcome these challenges by staying persistent and sticking with our principles. Our values guide us, and, if we truly believe in
them, the challenges we face don't seem as paralyzing. I'd say to anyone reading, stay the course no matter how hard it may seem.
Hard work always pays off.

Tarheel: What is next for Wake LP, and for you?

Groo: What's next for Wake LP is more of the same: recruiting, building, developing, and encouraging others. For me, [editor's note:
Travis paused a long time, and smiled here] | don't want to let the cat out of the bag, but I've got a few things in the works. Regardless, |
will be active in the party and try to encourage as many of us as possible to keep working hard and stay involved as much as possible.
We're all busy and have lives outside of this party, but please do what you can.

Tarheel: Thank you for your time, and for all you do. One final question, what advice would you give other affiliates just getting started
to be able to replicate your success?

Groo: My advice is for all affiliates across the state to meet weekly. This creates consistency that is needed. Even if it's super small at
first, keep going and keep meeting and it will grow. Have a special guest speaker every once in a while and boost your Facebook
events so folks outside of your circle are reached. Promote the events and share them as much as possible. Finally, run quality
candidates in your county, city, and towns. Give voters a better option. Surround yourself with greatness!

Book Review

Industrial Society and Its Future, by Ted Kaczynki

Review by Steven J. DiFiore Il (authors note, "l took this journey into the mind of a madman so you don't have to")

"The Industrial Revolution and its consequences have been a disaster for the human race"




The opening sentence of an essay by mathematician turned murderer, Ted Kaczynski, is a bold one and sets
the tone for what is certainly one of the most interesting essays I've read in quite a while. Generally one
. . , would recoil at the mention of the "Unabomber," yet despite this, Industrial Society and Its Future, at
Unabombe 35,000 words, is a surprisingly easy read due to its plain language and a disarming idiosyncratic flair.

! : Kaczynski outlines the fundamentals of a social-political ideology unlike anything in the current zeitgeist. His
homily to Neo-Luddism is observant, well researched, and even prescient in some regards. His even-keel
~ delivery is made all the more shocking as it belies the heinous crimes for which he is now imprisoned. The
essay is a reflection of a man who personifies the blurry line between genius and madness.
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Kaczynski's contention with modernity centers around something he terms "The Power Process" and the
| ways in which the industrial-technological system and modern society disrupts this process. While his
~ concept of the power process seems a bit contrived, it is nonetheless an interesting perspective. Kaczynki's
| theory is certainly NOT libertarian. However, neither is it liberal, nor conservative, nor leftist, nor even right-
. wing. It's altogether different and singular in its focus. With a wide menu of topics, observations, and
' conclusions, there is certainly a lot to digest with this essay, particularly in the wider context of the times in
which it was written. However, don't mistake fascination with advocacy. In his philosophy the author
advocates for violence and in his life, he committed wicked acts of violence in a twisted effort to further said philosophy. With that
clarification in place, | would certainly recommend reading it, especially if discussions of political philosophies, controversial ideas, and
sad ironies are something that appeal to you.

Upcoming events

Capital City Gun Show

We're tabling the Capital City Gun Show in Raleigh on December 17th and 18th. Gun shows attract people with whom we tend to share
principles; people who just want to be left alone, who are skeptical of the government, and who will likely be very open to the ideas of
liberty. This is low hanging fruit, and not reaching out to these people is a missed opportunity for us and poor stewardship for Liberty.
Shift times are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm and 1:00 pm to 5:00 pm Saturday the 17th, and 10:00 am to 1:30 pm and 1:30 pm Sunday the 18th.
We are looking for two or three volunteers for each shift. We plan on making gun show tabling throughout the state a regular event, and
this will be a great start.

|IF LIBERTARIANS
WERE IN CHARGE

YOU COULD LEAVE THIS GUN SHOW TODAY:

AR-15 or other semi-automatic rifle.

- With as many handguns as you want to buy.

- With a suppressor.

- With a machine gun.

- With a short-barreled rifle or shotgun.
- With body armor.

- With newly manufactured armor-piercing ammeo.

...ALL WHILE CONCEALED CARRYING ANY
FIREARM YOU WANT, WITHOUT A LICENSE.

LPNC 2023 State Convention

Friday March 10 - Sunday March 12, 2023
Village Inn in Clemmons, NC

Hello again, liberty lovers - convention is right around the corner! Please join us again at the Village Inn in Clemmons, NC, Friday
March 10 - Sunday March 12, 2023. We'll kick off with our Friday night social at 6:00 PM and wrap up on Sunday as usual, but this year
we’'ll be shifting more speakers to Sunday so we can get all of the business done on Saturday. Full details and the convention website
will be released soon, so don’t forget to check in on Ipnc.org. See you in March!

Libertarian Party of Onslow County Holiday Party

Tuesday, December 13, at 7 PM.
Capt. Bob Beck's Marina Cafe - Jacksonville North Carolina

Come out and celebrate the season with us. Bring yourself, bring the family, bring an ugly sweater while you're at it and meet some
local libertarians at a great place to grab a bite or drink!




|1 RSVP here

RockLP December Holiday Social

Saturday, December 17, 6-8 PM.
Hive - Eden

Get out of the house and join RockLP for our December Holiday Social Saturday, December 17th! All are welcome, ugly holiday
sweaters encouraged!

Let's eat and drink in fellowship, meet like-minded neighbors, and find out how RockLP helps our local community!

RSVP here

2A Talk
SHORT Act Summary

|by Justin Hinckley
LPNC 2nd Amendment Liaison Coordinator

[The words "gun" and "legislation” rarely appear together bearing good tidings, especially at the federal level. When laws are proposed
that do simple things like remove some degree of state interference with your ability to exercise your basic rights, we at the LPNC like to
point it out.

Senate bill S4986, also known as The Stop Harassing Owners of Rifles Today Act (SHORT Act), is a bill that seeks to remove short-
barreled rifles (SBRs), short-barreled shotguns (SBSs), and a classification known as any other weapons (AOWSs) from the National
Firearms Act (NFA). This would eliminate the federal requirement to register such devices with the Bureau of Alcohol, Tobacco, Firearms
and Explosives (ATF). It would also eliminate the tax stamp required for each, an amount that currently sits at $200 per SBR or SBS and
$5 per AOW. Other elements of the bill include requiring the ATF to destroy all records related to these devices and their owners within
one year of its enactment, qualifying a background check as meeting all state requirements for the registration and licensure of such
devices, and prohibiting future federal or state taxes being levied against such devices. The SHORT Act accomplishes this by removing
"shotgun,” "rifle,” and other similar terms from the definition of "firearm” in section 5845 of the NFA.

Representative Andrew Clyde (R-GA) introduced an identical bill in the House of Representatives, known as HR 9033. Clyde’s bill is
intended to prevent a new ATF rule change to the years' long pistol brace debate. He said, "By deregulating these NFA firearms, this
legislation prohibits the ATF from enacting an unconstitutional pistol ban through a simple rule change." Unlike most modern
Congressional bills, the SHORT Act consists of just six pages, certainly an element that should make any Libertarian pleased.

Of course, this bill is unlikely to pass, especially with Senate Democrats discussing more gun control as a proposed solution to gun
violence, notwithstanding that it occurs in whatever area with already-strict gun control the media is currently panic-pimping. Regardless,
we as Libertarians should never stop supporting laws that reduce overall government power and do so using short, easily read bills.

Regardless of all the political maneuvering, | would urge readers to contact your Congressional representatives, and demand that they
prove their commitment to our rights by supporting the SHORT Act. It is a positive when laws chip away at the NFA, which is perhaps the

orst example of government overreach codified; it limits Constitutional rights and does so while imposing an immoral and reprehensible
tax on citizens wishing to exercise that right.

Reflections from an Old Libertarian

Libertarianism has a long, rich history in North Carolina. As we build the cause of the liberty for the future, we will always remember
where we came from and those who worked to get us here. Every month, we will feature an OG Libertarian from North Carolina, telling
stories, giving an interview, reflecting on how things are or how things were. It is the foundations on which we stand that allow us to
move forward.

*Editor's Note: We at the Tarheel did something a bit different here his month. We looked back and found LPMeck Chair Jeff Scott's
planks for his 2020 campaign for state senator against Jeff Jackson. We were astounded at how prescient this was, as it would be a
perfect set of campaign goals even now, for 2023, and so we are publishing them today, just as he did three years ago.

My Planks for the 2020 Election

by Jeff Scott for NC

Fire Mandy Cohen
Pressure the new governor to fire and replace Dr. Mandy Cohen and the senior management team at the North Carolina Department of
Health and Human Services.

Zero Liability
Pressure the new governor and state legislature to reverse the lockdown and allow the economy to resurrect itself. Zero liability for
commerce means that when businesses reopen, their requirements should be no more onerous than the rules in place in 2019. Every




business, and every business man and woman is essential. We must roll back restrictions to repair the damage from the public
overreaction. Regulators of health and safety must consider both the benefits and the costs to frivolous state impositions like obsessive
surface cleaning and plexiglass barriers. Businesses can voluntarily take additional safety measures to transact if they perceive
inordinate panic in the behavior of their customers. But businesses have no legal obligation to cater to their most paranoid customers,
and fickle customers are free to spend their dollars elsewhere for any reason they want.

Jail Cooper

The Governor does not enjoy immunity for crimes. The cause of excess deaths in North Carolina and elsewhere is the illegal response
to what we now know is a minor disease. The U.S. economy and North Carolina were shut down based on wildly inaccurate models
that predicted 2.2 million American deaths. Since then, millions of North Carolina residents continue to suffer financially, physically, and
mentally. Crises are like drugs for those in office, offering Governors the option to retain powers over the public.

Does the Governor have authority to prolong an emergency declaration motivated by virus eradication? The series of absurd reasons
for containment permits him to bypass state law and federal Constitutional rights. Cooper, like other Democratic governors who are
being challenged in Ohio and Michigan, conveniently expanded his privilege to keep people under virtual house arrest with no legal
consequences to himself. He threw North Carolinians under the bus. When will "non-essential” business owners, their employees and
their customers get a chance to speak up?

The emergency declaration is an exercise of power that should be reviewed by the courts. The ballot box is an insufficient remedy
because the damage has been extreme. If courts are unwilling to review any action based on public health, it's rendering itself useless.
North Carolina should not suffer from judicial indifference over Cooper's destructive actions.

If we don’t challenge the Governor's decision, whether he is still in office or out, the tyranny manifested under the guise of a COVID-19
response can be applied to a wide array of "public health" issues. That includes obesity, drugs, racism, guns, and rights of association
and protest. Not only that, but "public health” indoctrination and propaganda included gag orders, censorship, and tight media control.
The federal Center for Disease Control (CDC) even stopped evictions on the grounds of "public health." This is just the tip of the iceberg
when one stops to consider a Federal takeover of public health.

CDC confirmed that 94 percent of the deaths attributed to the virus were from people who had as many as two to three other serious
illnesses. The majority of those deaths are individuals 75 and older. Six percent of the deaths were directly from COVID-19, according
to the CDC. The Governor made a calculated tradeoff to allegedly save lives in the short run while destroying the livelihood of North
Carolinians in the long run.

Businesses are struggling, and many will never re-open. Drug overdoses and suicides have increased. Many people were unable to get
treatment for conditions not related to COVID-19 because hospitals were closed to accommodate the rush of patients who never
arrived. Forcing doctors to make poor decisions for patients does not help public health and clearly violates medical ethics.

Children are struggling because many of them cannot attend school in person. Dentists are seeing a surge in cases of cracked teeth
from the rise in tension. Masks provide no real protection against this virus and are promoted as a social-psychological device, not a
medical one.

Families have been barred from seeing their loved ones in hospitals and long-term care facilities, and residents in long-term care
facilities have suffered because of the lack of in-person communication from their loved one. People living alone, of all ages, have been
forced into solitary confinement and are dying at increased rates due to loneliness and lack of self-care.

The courts must end the Governor's crusade and hold him accountable whether he is returned to office or not.

We're Hiring!

We are looking for dedicated, motivated individuals with the necessary skills to join energetic, active, goal-oriented teams of volunteers.

Over the last few years, we've focused on a setting a foundation for the future of our party. Having a strong infrastructure is a vital step
in developing an organization that can be a political force in North Carolina.

We'll be periodically updating both our organization staffing list and adding, revising, and updating job descriptions as we grow.

If you want to join the effort to create a free, peaceful, and prosperous North Carolina -- a place where every individual has the
opportunity to pursue their unique vision of a rewarding and enriching life, contact LPNC Chair Joe Garcia or click the link below.

LPNC Political & Public Policy Data Analytics Team

Get Involved

Do you oppose the initiation of force to achieve political or social goals? Do you challenge the cult of the omnipotent state and wish to
defend the rights of the individual? Are you already Libertarian, but you want to do more and you aren’t sure how?

There are lots of ways to get involved. You can Join the Party, Volunteer, or Connect with a County Affiliate.

Go here if you Just Ask Questions and Get More Information

Letters to the Editor




Every month, we will feature a few of the emails we receive from the dedicated people of North Carolina. Opine on anything you like,
but relevance to our cause and North Carolina will get precedence. Please submit your responses to communications@Ipnc.org, and
include your name, county, and level of involvement.

Our best letter last month came from John in Mecklenburg County.
In concurrence/reaction to Guns Don’t Kill People, Social Media Does:

Government narcissistic sociopathy is as prevalent today as in days of yore. Social media (anti social media in my mind) has
consciously pulled back the thinly veiled curtain.

The elites run that game, their ill-gotten booty made public more readily now, and the glimmer in their eyes the pride in their conquests.
Half the world hates what half the world does every day. Half the world waits while half gets on with it anyway.
The bipartisan ruling class have perfected platforms to move the needle as they wish, and to normalize comfortableness.

In what Constitutional amendment does it guarantee us the right to be comfortable? It is but a warm bromide for complete control,
something the comfortably numb can’t feel.

The carnage, sadly, shall be witnessed in generations to succeed us.
For the Libertarian stead, the ongoing conundrum is, how to stay relevant in this, while not caving to ideals.

To me, Libertarians can borrow from Victor Frankl, who poignantly said, "There are only two races. The race of the decent and the race
of the indecent."

John Wise
WiseChoiceConsulting, LLC

Support Freedom, Peace, and Prosperity in North Carolina

In the 2020 election cycle, total spending on federal elections between the Republicans and the Democrats was over $14 Billion (with a
"B"). In North Carolina alone, the two major parties spent over $280 million on one of the most the most expensive Senate races in
history.

As the party of principles, we reject the massive amounts of dark money pouring into campaigns that produces bought-and-sold

candidates loyal to donors and special interest groups at the expense of the American people. We rely on you for financial support to
keep pushing back against the two-party behemoth and advance the causes of liberty.

> ONATE

Advertising

Have a business, blog, podcast, product, or service that you are interested in advertising to fellow libertarians? Reach out here for
inquiries about ad space.
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